
 

63RD CHRISTMAS BIRD COUNT SET 
PLANNING MEETING SCHEDULED 

 

T 
he organizational meeting for the annual Murie Audu-
bon Christmas Bird Count (CBC) will be held Thursday, 
December 16, 2010 at the Audubon Center at Garden 
Creek at 7 PM.  If you’re interested in helping with the 

Christmas Bird Count, which will take place on Saturday, De-
cember 18, or if you just want to find out more about this an-
nual event, come on up and join us.  You do not have to be an 
expert birder to help out on this count, and you do not even 
have to spend the whole day in the field.  
 The Christmas Bird Count is an annual census of birds in a specific geographic area – a fifteen 
mile diameter circle.  The center of the circle for the Casper area is on Coates Road south of High-
way 220, so the circle encompasses most of the city of Casper from Wyoming Blvd on the east side, 
clear out to the Fish Hatchery on the west edge of the circle.  The North edge of the circle is out 
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near Soda Lake and the South edge is the back 
side of Casper Mountain. 
 We will meet at the Audubon Center at 
at Garden Creek—101 Garden Creek Rd.— on 
Dec. 18th at 7:00 AM for morning coffee and to 
assign counting areas to participants.  We will 
then proceed to our assigned areas to conduct 
the census.  We will gather again at the home 
of Wanda Peters (3721 W 46th Street – Wolf 
Creek) at 5:30 PM to compile our data and for a 
pot luck meal.  For details about the pot luck, 
please contact Wanda at 473-1987 or 
wpeters@audubon.org or Donna Walgren at 234
-7455 or Timperley-Walgren@bresnan.net.     
 For more information about Murie’s 
Christmas Bird Count, contact Stacey Scott at 
265-6213. 

 Bruce Walgren 

 

AREA CHRISTMAS BIRD COUNTS 

 

Cheyenne CBC - Sunday, Dec. 19 - The annual 
Cheyenne Christmas Bird Count, sponsored by 
members of the Cheyenne - High Plains Audu-
bon Society.  Anyone interested in counting 
birds within the count circle, within a 7.5-mile 
radius of the Capitol Building, is welcome to 
participate.  Field observers will meet at 7:30 
a.m. at the downtown Post Office, 2100 Capitol 
Ave., to bird local hotspots in groups for a cou-
ple hours. Field observers can also go out on 
their own between dawn and dusk.  Feeder 
watchers are needed to count birds at feeders 
within the count circle. All participants are in-
vited to attend the Tally Party Potluck at 6 
p.m.  For questions or to make a report, please 
contact Greg Johnson, 634-1056, gjohn-
son@west-inc.com, or read the newsletter 
posted at http://org.lonetree.com/audubon. 
For potluck details, please call Mark Gorges, 

634-0463. 

Bates Hole CBC – January 1, 2011 – contact 
Charles Scott - charlesscott@wyoming.com, 

(307) 473-2512 

Guernsey - Ft. Laramie CBC - Jan. 2, 2011 - 
Members of the Cheyenne - High Plains Audu-

bon Society -  Anyone interested in accompany-
ing the group for all or part of the day-long 
field trip is welcome.  Participants will meet at 
7:30 a.m. at the Cheyenne Botanic Gardens 
parking lot and need to bring lunch, water, bin-
oculars, spotting scope if you have one, and 
warm clothes and boots.  Grayrocks Reservoir, 
Guernsey State Park, Ft. Laramie National His-
toric Site, the Oregon Trail Ruts and historic 
Hartville are on the itinerary.  To sign up for 
the all or part of the trip, please contact Greg 
Johnson, 634-1056, gjohnson@west-inc.com, or 

Mark Gorges, 634-0463, mgorges@juno.com.       

 

 

 

 

 

SIGHING WIND 

I 
 wish to thank our 56 members who have 
elected to receive their Plains and Peaks 
Newsletter  in digital format in lieu of hard 
copy media. This action is greatly appreci-

ated as it saves Murie Audubon Society volun-

teers time and money. 

I would like to encourage all PNP readers 



PAGE 3 PLAINS & PEAKS  

to do the same provided you have the computer and Internet resources. 
This gives me an idea and I hope it becomes a reality. I would like to start a yearlong fund 

raising drive which is open to all members of MAS. This is how it will work. I am requesting more 
MAS members to contact Rose-Mary King (307-577-0668 or rking7453@bresnan.net) and have their 
name added to list of those receiving their newsletter via our website: http://
www.murieaudubon.org.  Your name will be removed from the hard copy list. 

This will do several things: 
1. Reduce our mailing costs. 
2. Reduce our printing costs. 
3. Reduce the amount of paper mailed out for each issue. 
4. Reduce the time spent in folding. 
5. Reduce postage wasted on undeliverable newsletters. 
6. Reduce the speed at which we send printer cartridges into the landfill. 
7. BONUS! Color pictures delivered in digital copy. 

Currently, there are about 400 subscribers to PNP.   Only 56 receive their newsletter 
online. I would like to see that number increase to about 300 so we can retain the bulk mailing 
rate. 

Imagine MAS raising more funds just by reducing mailing and printing costs. The money 
saved here can go towards other MAS projects. 

Please see the graphic showing what percentage of PNP subscribers have elected to re-
ceive their newsletters in digital format. I will update this graphic and see where we are after 
one year. 

Best wishes for you and yours this holiday season and good birding to all. 

Harry MartinñPresident MAS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This reflects the 48 

members at the time of 

Harry’s drawing—not 

the 56 members we 

now have!!!!!! 
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BIRD NOTES 

 

A 
s winter continues to make its way into 
Wyoming, some interesting species 
have been reported.  Of particular note 
is the Black-legged Kittiwake seen in 

the JTL Pond in Evansville; this bird was seen 
for several days.  Other sightings in the Casper 
area include Tundra Swans, Bonaparte’s Gull, 
Common Goldeneye, Western Grebe, Common 
Loon, and White-winged Scoter.  Also, a White-
winged Scoter has been reported in Green 
River.     
October yard birds – For the month of Octo-
ber, Wayne and I received 197 yard bird selec-
tions from 17 states plus Yukon Territory, with 
77 different species reported.  Colder, more 
wintry weather is pushing birds further south, 
(and the smaller raptors continue to check out 
the neighborhood bird feeding stations).   The 
most reported species in October was a tie be-
tween Black-capped Chickadee and Red-
breasted Nuthatch.  Second place was a rather 
eclectic group, a 5-way tie between Northern 
Flicker, American Robin, Pileated Woodpecker, 
Gray Partridge, and Bald Eagle.  Third place 
was another tie between Blue Jay and Red-
tailed Hawk.      
Wyoming Yard Birds 
Casper:  Jim Herold – Blue Jay, Ann Hines – 
Downy Woodpecker, Chris Michelson – Mountain 
Chickadee, Cecil Foote – Blue Jay, Pat Classen – 
Black-capped Chickadee, Jeff Morton – Brown 
Thrasher, Rose-Mary King – Black-capped 
Chickadee, Barb Yonts – Blue Jay, Bob Yonts – 
Black-capped Chickadee, Casper College 
Greenhouse – American Crow, Bruce Walgren – 

Rough-legged Hawk, Donna Walgren – Bald Ea-
gle; Buffalo:  Deane Bjerke – White-crowned 
Sparrow; Dubois:  Anna Moscicki – Steller’s Jay; 
Edness Kimball Wilkins SP:  Chris Michelson – 
Hooded Warbler; Lander: Andrea Orabona – 
American Crow; Lovell: Glen Olsen – Downy 
Woodpecker; Sheridan: Peg Cullen – Black-
capped Chickadee; Audubon Center at Garden 
Creel: Chris Michelson – Field Sparrow, Donna 
Walgren – Red-tailed Hawk. 

Thanks to all who helped with the Yard 
Bird Project in October!!   Colder weather and 
snow will be bringing some changes in the bird 
species we will be seeing in our yards and 
neighborhoods from now on.    Send your obser-
vations to Donna Walgren, 4311 S. Center St., 
Casper, WY  82601, or email to Pi-
ranga@bresnan.net, or phone 234-7455.   Good 
Birding!!! 

Donna Walgren 

DECEMBER ANNIVERSARY EVENTS 

CHRISTMAS BIRD COUNT 

 

T 
his year’s Christmas Bird Count will be 
the 111th time that people will venture 
forth to count all the birds they can 
find in a designated circle 15 miles in 

diameter.  The very first count took place on 
Christmas Day, 1900.  It was organized by orni-

thologist Frank M. 
Chapman, who was 
Curator of Birds at 
the American Museum 
of Natural History.  
(He was also a foun-
der and strong leader 
in the young Audubon 
organization.)  At that 
period of time, the 
Christmas season was 
usually celebrated 
with what was called 

a ―side hunt,‖ in which people would go out 
with the goal to shoot and bring back as many 
birds as they could find, (it was basically a 
competition).  Chapman decided to organize a 
different kind of hunt.  He and several of his 
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conservation-minded colleagues went out and counted all the birds they could see in one day 
(without killing them!!). This activity became an annual Christmas tradition among bird conserva-
tionists.  Today it is no longer restricted to Christmas Day; it can take place on any day during 
the time from December 14 through January 5.  And there are now 15-mile circles throughout 
North America, in the Caribbean, Latin America, the Pacific Islands; and last year a Count took 
place in Antarctica.  More information about National Audubon and the Christmas Bird Count can 
be found on Audubon’s website www.audubon.org.  
 This year will mark Casper’s 63rd CBC.  Our first count was held on January 1, 1949; it was 
organized by Dr. Oliver Scott.  This year’s count will take place on Saturday, December 18th; we 
can always use lots of help (you don’t have to be an expert birder!!), anyone interested in join-
ing us can contact Stacey Scott. 

ARCTIC NATIONAL WILDLIFE REFUGE  
 

D 
ecember, 2010 is the 50th birthday of the Arctic National Wildlife Refuge.  The 19.2 mil-
lion acres in this refuge contain an amazing diversity of plant and animal species, plus a 
fantastic array of scenic and scientific features – rivers, canyons, lakes, and rock forma-
tions.  8 million acres are designated Wilderness, 3 rivers are designated Wild Rivers, 

and 2 areas are designated Research Natural Areas. 
 In the 1950s, Olaus and Mardy Murie were asked to work on plans to permanently protect 

the area; they were joined by Starker Leopold, Frank F. Dar-
ling, Sigurd Olson, Stewart Brandborg, Justice William O. 
Douglas, Howard Zahniser (author of the later-to-be-
approved Wilderness Act), and other dedicated conservation-
ists.  Their efforts resulted in the formation of the Arctic Na-
tional Wildlife Range – it was established on December 6, 
1960 for the purpose of ―preserving unique wildlife, wilder-
ness and recreational values.‖   
 In 1980 the Alaska National Interest Lands Conserva-
tion Act enlarged the area, designating much of the original 
range as ―wilderness‖ under the 1964 Wilderness Act, and 
renaming the area the Arctic National Wildlife Refuge.  For 
more info on the Refuge, go to the website 
www.arctic.fws.gov; there is also an article about the Arctic 

NWR in the December/January 2011 issue of National Wildlife .  

Donna Walgren 

 

 

 


